International Task Force Minutes
January 23, 2015

Houston, TX

The International Task Force meeting convened at 4:30 p.m. on Friday, January 23, 2014 with the sharing of joys and concerns.  Cathy opened the meeting with prayer.

Present:  Jimeka Holloway, Lisa Leverette (Chairperson), Clara Nunez (staff), Cathryn Surgenor, Cynthia White (staff)

Excused:  Rebecca Reyes

Funding of the following applications by the International Task Force will be reported to the National Committee for inclusion in the national minutes:

SI11003/Sandy Beach Women’s Cooperative -- $22,500
SI14001/Trio Farmers in Development Cooperative -- $20,042.50
SI005/Seine Bight Village Council -- $19,910.20
Lisa and Cathy provided additional information on their recent trip to Belize.  Reported that Ms. Froyla Tzalm (a colleague in Belize that has been providing technical assistance to community partners as well as providing historical information on the Mayan cultural to the Task Force) has taken a position with an NGO working on land rights in different communities.  She is currently assisting two groups with possible applications for SDOP.
The Task Force reviewed its budget for 2015.  
Based on the National Committee 2015 budget the Task Force is recommending that any consideration of meeting in Belize be postponed until 2016.  If budget constraints prevent meeting in Belize in 2016 they recommend either the Bronx or Brooklyn, NY where there is a large Garifuna population.
Each member reported on their finding as they reviewed countries assigned to them for consideration as a country of focused funding.
Jimeka – Dominica & Grenada

Lisa – Venezuela & Canada
Cathy – Columbia & Cuba

Rebecca – Trinidad & Tobago
Following a lengthy discussion Cuba and Dominica are to be further vetted.  Because Rebecca was not present the Task Force will hear the report on Trinidad & Tobago at the next meeting.

The Task Force engaged in a conversation on mission/philanthropic etiquette particularly related to taking pictures, accepting gifts and meals.  Lisa will develop suggested guidelines.

The Task Force reviewed the draft itinerary for the February meeting.  Teresa Bidart will submit a final schedule to Lisa for approval.

The meeting adjourned with closing prayer.

Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia E. White, Recorder  

